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Multi-Purpose Field
A new state-of-the-art,
multi-purpose field has
been set in place at the
Ralph “Babe” Serpico

Memorial Field on 25th
Avenue. The new diverse

field can be used for a foot-
ball field, soccer field, uni-
fied lacrosse field and a

new walking track. The field
is now open to the public.

Feeding Wildlife
Attention Winston Park Area Residents – Please refrain from feeding wildlife,
especially deer, around the Winston Park area. The food is attracting skunks
and raccoons, and they are becoming a nuisance throughout this area.

Attention Residents Along
Silver Creek
Embankment

Please refrain from throwing grass clippings
and any other yard waste into the creek.

25th Avenue Municipal Lot
Under Mayor Serpico’s direction, the lot on 25th Avenue and Augusta has been
paved and open for free parking to residents. The lot on the northeast corner of
25th and Augusta has been paved for additional free parking for residents. The
Civic Center’s east and west lots have been repaved as well.

Street Parking
Restriction Signs

Please follow all street parking restriction signs posted throughout the village.

Street Sweeping
The street sweeper has been out sweeping roadways. Please follow all
street sweeping signs located on village streets. Please remove your vehi-
cle from the street to help expedite sweeping.

2025 – Fall Tree Planting Program
The list is now open for 2025 – Fall Tree Planting. To request a tree for
2025, please call the Public Works Department at (708) 343-5128.

2025 – 50/50 Sidewalk Program
If you would like to participate in the 2025 – 50/50 Sidewalk Program to
request replacement of sidewalk squares, please call the Public Works
Department at (708) 343-5128 for more information.

Melrose Park Dog Park
The village of Melrose Park
Dog Park hours are 8 a.m.-8
p.m., seven days a week
throughout the summer and
fall. The fenced-in Dog Park is
located at 13th and Main
Street. Dog Park licenses are
available at the Village Hall.

Please follow rules posted
at the park.

Silver Creek Restoration Project
Under the direction of Mayor Ronald M. Serpico, the Village of Melrose
Park Public Works employees constructed the Silver Creek Eagles Nest
Park. This is a natural preserve that includes a walking path and a pavil-
ion/gazebo, along with a canoe/kayak launch.

Phase 5 and 6 of the
Silver Creek Stabilization Project have been completed.

Phase 7 is underway.
This stabilization project restores
the natural balance of the creek
by restoring the embankment,
and bringing back native land-
scape and shrubbery along with
aquatic habitat. This is an invalu-
able stream system that provides
storm water runoff, flood man-
agement and many other bene-
fits for the residents of Melrose
Park.

Silver Creek Trail Park
The Silver Creek Trail Park is located off of First Avenue. The trail is cen-
tered off the pond between Silver Creek and its tributary, the Des Plaines
River. Native plants of this area were once lost to development and are
now being reintro-
duced to the area. With
the help of these native
plants, more wildlife is
returning to the area –
from the Bald Eagle
(sighted in the area),
the Northern Pike, Red
Foxes, Black-Crowned
Night Herons and
Cooper’s Hawk, to name a few.

Do’s and Don’ts While Visiting the Silver Creek Trail Park
1. No littering. Please clean up after any activities.
2. Pets must be leashed.
3. Smoking or fires are prohibited.
4. Please clean up pet waste and dispose of it.
5. Do not disturb any plants, trees or wildlife.
6. No loitering.
7. No hunting.
8. Fishermen must clean up any cut line, bail containers and all litter.
9. Park opens one hour after sunrise and closes one hour before sunset.
10. Enjoy the park.

The Public Works employees are always in full force, working to keep the village of Melrose Park clean and well-maintained.
If you have a request, please feel free to call Gary M. Marine, director of Public Works at (708) 343-5128.

Silver Creek Interpretive Trail



Apply Now for the 2025 Senior Painting Program!
Mayor Serpico announced the village of Melrose Park will once again offer the free
Residential Painting Program for individuals 65 years of age and older who reside and own a
single family home in Melrose Park. Those who qualify and need light paint work around
their homes – fences, garage doors, railings, etc.,
(no interior painting, or no interior or exterior
carpentry) – are encouraged to complete the
MP Painting Program Request Form (right)
and mail it to:

The 2025 Senior Painting Program list
will be closed July 31, 2025.

Only one item will be painted per year.
Get your request in early as the list fills fast.

The Village of Melrose Park Public Works
Attn.: Gary M. Marine, Director of Public Works

1000 N. 25th Ave.
Melrose Park, IL 60160

Mayor Serpico’s 2025
MP Painting Program Request Form

Please print clearly.

Name_______________________________________________

Address ____________________________________________

Phone ______________________________________________

Age_________ Birthdate _______________________________
One item to be painted (please circle one only):

Fence    Garage Door    Railings

Only one item will be painted per year. The 2025 list will be closed July 31, 2025.

Melrose Park Projects Continue ... We’re Working Hard for You!
Street Paving Project Sidewalk ProgramStreet Paving and

Sidewalk Replacement
Projects

The list of streets that have

been worked on so far this

year as part the 2025 Public

Works Department Street

Paving Project includes Park

Drive, Sherman Street, Lee

Avenue, Davis Street, Hirsch

Street, 35th Avenue, 17th

Avenue and some of Melrose

Park’s industrial area road-

ways.

The 2025 50/50 Sidewalk

Program is well underway and

many Melrose Park residents

who chose to participate have

already had the sidewalk

squares adjacent to their

homes replaced.



Republic Services Garbage Schedule for Residential Bi-Weekly Pickup
24th Avenue to 11th Avenue – Tuesday and Friday

Winston Park Area – Tuesday and Friday
West Melrose – Tuesday and Friday

North of North Avenue – Tuesday and Friday
Republic Services is contracted to pick up your regular, everyday garbage and household items,

such as couches, tables, mattresses, box springs, desks and chairs, etc.

Recycling and yard waste is collected on Tuesdays from April through November and must be placed in a
33-gallon refuse can or biodegradable paper bags. Plastic bags will not be accepted.

All items are to be put out the night before or morning of scheduled garbage pickup.

Winston Park Area and West Melrose – Once garbage has been picked up, garbage container is to be
removed from curb line and placed back on resident’s property.

The Village of Melrose Park Public Works Department Garbage Pickup Schedule
24th Avenue to 10th Avenue – North Side from Cortez to North Avenue – Monday
24th Avenue to 10th Avenue – South Side from Cortez to Main Street – Tuesday

Winston Park Area – Wednesday     West Melrose – Thursday     North of North Avenue – Thursday
The village of Melrose Park Public Works Department pickup items include

all household remodeling items (homeowner/self – not contractor),
such as kitchen and bathroom cabinets, drywall and cement.

All items are to be put out the night before or before 7 a.m. the morning of scheduled garbage pickup.
Once village trucks have passed and picked up items, the trucks will not pass again. 

Any other garbage items are not to be left out and are to be put out for the next scheduled pickup.

Village of Melrose Park
Residental Garbage Pickup

Information

ATTENTION RESIDENTS – CALL TO REQUEST REPLACEMENT RESIDENT GARBAGE CANS
For a missing or damaged garbage can, please call the

Melrose Park Public Works Department directly at (708) 343-5128
to request a replacement garbage can.

REPLACEMENT RESIDENT RECYCLING CANS
For the new larger recycling cans, please call the

Melrose Park Public Works Department directly at (708) 343-5128 to request a recycling can.
The smaller recycling can will no longer be available at the village

Public Works Department or from Republic Services.

This service is for Melrose Park residents in single and two-flat buildings only.
Commercial and apartment buildings must use a private scavenger company.

Village of Melrose Park Public Works regular hours are 7 a.m.-3 p.m.
This information is also available at www.melrosepark.org.
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